
Honoring 

GLENNA SCHULTZ 

On Her Retirement 

 WHEREAS, Glenna Schultz, Principal Property Appraiser in the County-Assessed Properties 
Division of the Property Tax Department, retired on November 1, 2024, after forty-two years of outstanding 
and meritorious service to the State of California and the California State Board of Equalization (BOE); and 

 WHEREAS, Glenna began her career with the California State Board of Equalization on 
October 8, 1982, as a Stenographer in the Assessment Standards Division (now known as the County-
Assessed Properties Division) in Sacramento; and   

 WHEREAS, as a result of diligent work and demonstrated ability, she advanced to positions of 
increasing responsibility, first to the position of Program Technician I on January 1, 1986, with the Property 
Tax Department’s Southern California Sampling Team located in Orange, then to Program Technician II on 
April 1, 1987. Next, she was appointed to the position of Junior Property Appraiser on January 1, 1990, then 
to Assistant Property Appraiser in 1991, before transferring to the Real Property Technical Services Unit in 
Sacramento on August 31, 1992, and promoting to Associate Property Appraiser on November 20, 1992; and 

 WHEREAS, in recognition of her outstanding leadership skills and proven professionalism, Glenna 
became a subject matter expert in the assessment of real property such as change in ownership and new 
construction and served as the Property Tax Department’s Annotations Coordinator, Legislative Coordinator, 
and Rules Coordinator. Her expertise and contributions earned her appointment to Senior Specialist Property 
Appraiser on February 10, 2006, and a role teaching change in ownership and new construction workshops to 
BOE staff and various change in ownership classes for the California Assessor’s Administrative Services 
Association; and 

 WHEREAS, Glenna’s sharp mind and attention to detail enabled her to create new or improved 
procedures that enhanced the effectiveness of the division’s operations, which led her to the be appointed as the 
Principal Property Appraiser of the Assessment Services Unit on July 9, 2021; and 

 WHEREAS, throughout her many years of service, Glenna has served the people of this state with 
fairness and dedication, therefore: 

 BE IT RESOLVED, that we, the Members of the Board, do hereby extend to Glenna Schultz our 
sincere and grateful appreciation for her dedicated service to the California State Board of Equalization and to 
the State of California, our congratulations on her well-earned retirement, and our best wishes to her and her 
family for continued success, happiness, and good health in the years to come. 

Adopted at Sacramento, California, this twenty-ninth day of October 2024, by the California State Board of 
Equalization. 


	GLENNA SCHULTZ

